
La Salle College Old Boys’  Association Newsletter
La Salle College Old Boys’  Association Newsletter

La Salle College Old Boys’  Association Newsletter

La Salle College Old Boys’  Association Newsletter Vol.25  No.1  October 2005

�

Back-to-Back Championships !!

LSC & CSK Group Photo, before Lasallian Cup Kick-off

“It’s mine!” “Mine!” CGH 
& SJC players fight for 
the ball

“I Believe I can Fly” – De 
Lasalle & Ying Wa Boys 
deny gravity

Cheung Sir, La Salle 
Soccer Icon

Keeper Dominic Lam 
(89) dives for the save 
in Penalty Shootout

William Lee (81) & 
Lam Mok Choi (75) 
receive the trophy 
from Brother Patrick

Marching into it’s third year, the CBC 2005 again kicked off in August 
with the usual five Christian Brothers’ Schools and the guest team, 
Ying Wa College, got together for some fun. The Group Stage was 
held on Aug 7th but our team started their training early in July and 
the hard work paid off handsomely as we won all 2 Group B games 
& tallied 10 goals while keeping a clean sheet. CSK advanced to final 
on goal difference over DLS.

On Aug 28th the six teams got together again to fight for various 
trophies. SJC leveled late in the game and beat CGH in penalty to win 
the Unity Cup, DLS's keeper made a fine save before their strikers 
knocked in 2 goals for the Brotherhood Cup against YWC. Our 
OBA team might have started the group stage better but CKS battled 
bravely to make life difficult for us. We dominated most of the 2nd 
half, and could have taken home the cup earlier but our strikers were 
unable to convert the chances. Our goalie Dominic Lam (89) also 
made a fantastic save to keep us in the game. The two teams failed to 
produce a single goal after Extra Time & the title had to be decided 
by the cruelest way – Penalty Shootout. Both teams scored on all their 
first three shots but our OBA team missed the fourth kick. Call it luck, 
call it home field advantage or whatever you want, we were able to 
keep the trophy home for another year as the CSK team missed the 
title winning shot & then the one in sudden death.

The Organizing Committee would like to thank the Brothers, the 
school, Mr. TP Cheung (head coach), principals of the Christian 
Brothers Schools, Wilfred Ng & Sunny Cheung (sponsors), William 
Lee & Peter Cheung (OBA team captains), Nicholas Ng, Lester 
Huang, Mark Huang, Andrew Wong (photographer) and all the 
spectators who came & cheered for the teams. See you next year.

Tournament details can be viewed at
http://www.lscoba.com/sports/soccer/christianbro/2005/

Winners of individual & team competition :
Golden Boot Award: Ng Chi Ho (LSC) 4 goals
Lasallian Cup	 : La Salle College 	 (LSC) 	 Lasallian Shield	 : Chan Sui Ki (La Salle) College 	(CSK)
Brotherhood Cup	: De La Salle College	 (DLS)	 Brotherhood Shield	: Ying Wa College	 (YWC)
Unity Cup	 : St. Joseph College 	 (SJC)	 Unity Shield	 : Chong Gene Hang College 	 (CGH)
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CONGRATULATIONS
Once again La Salle Col-
lege won the Bauhinia 
Bowl 2004/05
Ricco CHAN (2004) won the Bauhinia 
Sportsboy of the Year. CHAN Yun Hang and 
HUI Wai Ho also won the Outstanding Table 
Tennis Athlete and Outstanding Badminton 
Athlete respectively.

HKALE 2005 Results:
Chan Ka Chun (7B) scored 4As while 6 
other boys scored 3As each.
 

Left to Right: Penni Lee (03), 
Ricco Chan (04), and Edwin 
Pang (03) holding all trophies

Brother Thomas takes sabbatical leave in Bethlehem

Class of 1985 20th anniversary reunion on 25th June 2005
Twenty-fifth June Two-O-O-five,
Cricket Club on the Kowloon side.

Buffet, red wine, video-conferencing, games and beer;
Laughters, jokes in plenty that will last in our memories for years.

Oldie, recent photos all in a slide show,
but where are some of the guys, we don’t know.

Precious moments of the evening are kept in a CD-ROM.
Next time there is a gathering, do come along.

La Salle Class of Year 85,
Happiest to see the buddies are doing fine.

Bauhina Bowl Champions

Hui Wa Ho

HKCEE 2005 Results:
Chung Man Ho, Un Ka Chun and Yam Tsz To 
(all from 5C) attained 10As each, 1 boy attained 
9As and 5 boys attained 8As each.
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Old Boys Wanted for La Salle 
Heritage Perservation 
 
The Heritage Sub-Committee is seeking Old Boys who are inter-
ested in helping to preserve the La Salle Heritage.
The Sub-Committee currently has several members, but to 
achieve the many goals on hand, especially in view of LSC’s 
75th Anniversary in 2007, we are keen to welcome more OBs to 
take part.  OBs from HK or overseas are welcome all the same.  
There is much work to be done overseas as well!
 
The work varies from interviews to research, writings to organ-
izing functions.  No prior experience is needed, and young boys 
and seniors are equally welcome.  We only ask for a ready La 
Salle heart and an interest.  We promise the tasks and experience 
will be rewarding.
 
Interested OBs can contact the Sub-committee Convener, Mark 
Huang (1985) at heritage@lscoba.com, or by phone: (852)9229-
1133, preferably on or before 31 October 2005.

40th Anniversary Celebration 
for the Class of 1965

This year marks the 40th Anniversary of the Class of 1965. An 
Organizing Committee has been formed amongst classmates to 
mount a Grand Reunion in Hong Kong in November 2005. The 
highlight of the programme is the home-coming Reunion at the 
Alma Mater on
Sunday 13 November 2005, with additional activities spanning 
between 10 November and 16 November. 

The Organizing Committee has been able to establish contact 
with about 100 ‘65ers and about 60 classmates have confirmed 
their participation, many of them returning from overseas after 
years of absence. We now appeal to fellow Lasallians to help 
us spread the news to the remaining ‘65ers who may still be  
unaware of this 40th Anniversary Celebration. 

Interested ‘65ers should contact the Organizing Committee by 
emailing lsc65er@dvm.com.hk, or telephoning Lau Kwok Jing 
at (852) 2338 3196 / 9870 2179. Detailed programme and other 
news of the Reunion can be viewed at the ‘65er website. Please 
use the following link
http://utilserver.reacttech.com/LSCOB65BB/index.php.
News can be viewed without logging in, but better still, ‘65ers 
can register as a member to participate fully.  Anyone associated 
with the main cohort of the ‘65ers at any one time is one of us!

25th Anniversary Reunion of the 
Class of 1980
 
The class of 1980 will have their 25th anniversary reunion in Nov 
2005. This will include a tour of the new wings in LSC and the 
new LSPS school building on 19th Nov 2005 Sat afternoon and 
a dinner in Telford Restaurant that evening. If you entered La 
Salle College Form 1 in 1975, or if you entered LSC Form 6 in 
1980 please contact any of the following gentlemen to register 
for the above function:-
Stephen Li stephenli.hk@gmail.com
Samuel Wong samuel.wong@synthesis-design.com
Edward Ko bikoproduction@gmail.com 
Chan Kwong Fat kfchan@southa.com
For enquiries, please phone Ms Fanny Leung of LSCOBA at 
23362985 or K.F. Chan at 29637231. Further details will be an-
nounced in the chat board in this web site: www.lscoba.com

Our Own Credit Card 
 
‘There are famous schools in plenty; with their heroes by the 
score; and they flourish high and mighty; but La Salle is some-
thing more.’ For academic result, sports and extra-curricular ac-
tivities, La Salle is always something more. To support our dear 
Alma Mater, La Salle Old Boys can do something even more 
– apply for OUR Credit Card! For every successful application, 
Wing Hang Bank will donate HK$150 to LSCOBA. On top 
of that, Wing Hang Bank will donate 0.30% of the total card 
spending to LSCOBA. All donations will be used to support stu-
dent scholarship, school development programmes and student 
related activities of LSC. Also, there are special privileges for 
all La Salle Boys:

• Income proof waiver (免入息審查)*
• Perpetual annual fee waiver (永久免年費 )
• 0.5125% cash rebate to cardholder (0.5125% 現金回贈) 
• Welcome Premium (迎新禮物)

 Apply now and get your own La 
Salle Credit Card! It is the way and 
privilege to show our identity as true 
Lasallians. You can apply for your 
parents, wife and your fam-
ily members. Please spend a 
few minutes to apply now to 
support our Alma Mater. You 
may download the application 
form from www.lscoba.com 
or apply online via Wing Hang Bank’s website at http://www.
whbhk.com/eng/onlineappl/. You can also contact Ms. Fanny 
Leung at (852) 2336 2985 to obtain an application form. 
 
Derek Lin (2001)
Convener of LSCOBA Credit Card
* La Salle Old Boys can enjoy the classic card income proof 

waiver
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HAPPY HOUR GATHERINGS
For Lasallians old and new, diehards or dabblers, the Mariner’s Club at TST has been 

the venue of a “happening” event every month since July.  Our President, Bernard Kong, 

has initiated a monthly Happy Hour / Causal Dinner gathering that have since been  

attended by the Principal, the Chairman of  LSF, some former teachers and old boys 

from the classes of 1930’s to the new millennium.  All present get a chance to mingle, 

exchange views and opinions, talk about 

the past, present and future in a fully 

informal, casual setting.  Feedbacks and 

comments from attendees range from 

“great place to meet old friends and 

new acquaintances; chance to chat with 

OB’s from different era; sharing infor-

mation; organized like the OBA Global 

Conference – 80% fun, food, drinks 

laughter and 20% business with Q & A 

session by the Principal and 

LSF Chairman”.  Do check 

the chatboard for the date of 

the next gathering and join in 

all the fun.
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Coordinator	 : 	Mr. K.F. Chan	 (1980)
Contributors	 :	Dr. George Ching	 (1971)
	 	 Mr. TC Chu	 (1971)
	 	 Mr. Raymond Chu 	 (1977)
	 	 Mr. Lawrence Ng 	 (1977)
	 	 Mr. Roger Lee 	 (1985)
	 	 Mr. Clement Chan 	 (1987)
	 	 Mr. Larry Lee 	 (1996)
	 	 Mr. Derek Lin 	 (2001)

Dr. Clemens Lee (1953) received 

2005 City of Edmonton Excellence 

Award on 8th June, 2005 for his 

continuous medical service to the 

Chinese community in Edmonton, 

Alberta, Canada.

Jack Lao (1939) in Happy Hour with old boys on 
19th Aug 2005

Mr Chris Wong and Mr Dominic Ho in Happy 
Hour with old boys on 20th July 2005

Lester Huang, Chairman of La 
Salle Foundation, speaking in 
the Happy Hour gathering on  
1st Sept 2005

Dr Paul Lau, Principal of La Salle College, 
speaking in the Happy Hour gathering on  
1st Sept 2005.

The Edmonton Major (left) and Dr 
Clemens Lee (centre)

The student affairs sub-committee 
of LSCOBA meets the new SA 
Committee on 31st Aug 2005

The LSCOBA booth on the New 
Comers Day (13th Aug 2005) was very 
popular among parents and old boys

What Happened...
A couple of Old Boys received recognition from HKSAR 
government on 1st July, 2005. They are as follows:

Silver Bauhinia Star (SBS)
Paul CHOW Man-yiu, JP  (1965), for his significant con-
tribution to the development of the information technol-
ogy industry and for his public service in other sectors, 
particularly the financial services sector. 

Bronze Bauhinia Star (BBS)
Simon YAU Sai-yan (1965)
Retired Civil Servant. Longtime supporter of our Alma 
Mater.

Chief Executive’s Commendation for 
Community Service
Stephen NG Kwok-chun (1970) 
Engineer by profession. Current LSCPTA Chairman.


